
To:   Michele Koontz, Administrative Officer 
From:   Nancy Mezey, Listserv Moderator 
Date:  June 30, 2014 
RE:   The SSSP Listserv 
 
 
Between July 2013 and June 2014, the listserv membership increased from 198 to 244.  The 
largest influx of new listserv members seemed to come around the New Year, perhaps because 
people were renewing their general SSSP membership or becoming new SSSP members.   
 
Activity on the listserv in terms of postings and discussions remains low.  Last year we took 
action to allow attachments which does not appear to have posed any problems for listserv 
members or in terms of moderating the listserv. Moderating the listserv remains a simple task.  
 
Action Item 1:  Because I agreed to serve as Listserv Moderator through the 2014 annual 
meeting, the Board will need to appoint a new Listserv Moderator. 
 
Action Item 2: The first appointment of the Listserv Moderator was for two years. The Board 
will need to determine the new length of continuing terms for the Listserv Moderator. I 
recommend two-year terms. 
 
 
It has been a pleasure to serve as the Listserv Moderator over the past two years.     
 
Again, my thanks to Lisa East and Michele Koontz for their help in setting up and supporting the 
listserv. 

 


